

Contact: Natasha Harras Phone: (02) 9228 6332

Fax: (02) 9228 6455

Email: Natasha.Harras@planning.nsw.gov.au

Our ref.: MP10 _0179

Robert Rust
Chief Executive
Health Infrastructure
PO Box 1060
North Sydney NSW 2059

Dear Mr Rust

Subject: Response to Submissions

Major Project - Graythwaite Rehabilitation Centre (MP10_0179)

The exhibition of the Environmental Assessment for the above project ended on Friday 16 December 2011. All submissions received by the Department during the exhibition of the project are available on the Department's website at the following location: http://majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au/index.pl?action=view_job&job_id=4302

In accordance with section 75H of the *Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979*, the Director-General requires Health Infrastructure to respond to the issues raised in these submissions in a Response to Submissions Report.

In addition, the Department requests that plans of the proposed carpark level be submitted, as this plan appears to have been omitted from the documentation submitted with the application.

If there are any proposed changes to the project to minimise its environmental impact, a Preferred Project Report may be required. The Statement of Commitments may need to be revised to reflect any proposed changes to the project.

Your contact officer for this proposal, Natasha Harras, can be contacted on 92286332 or via email at Natasha. Harras@planning.nsw.gov.au. Please mark all correspondence regarding the proposal to the attention of the contact officer.

Yours sincerely.

Alan Bright,

A/ Director, Metropolitan and Regional Projects South